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I donôt like jellyfish. On a vacation to the beach when I was about eight years old, I had a rather 
unfortunate encounter with an entire swarm of the stinging creatures. I didnôt go back into the water 
for a few days after that. 

But thereôs one jellyfish out there that fascinates me. Itôs called the Turritopsis dohrnii but is more 
often known as ñthe immortal jellyfish.ò It seems wild and far-fetched, but when this tiny jellyfish 
reaches the end of its lifespan it has the astounding ability to revert back to its infancy over a three 
day period and begins the life span all over again. 

It seems obvious, really: everything dies. We see it in everything from animals to buildings to 
companies. Some things fight the inevitable aging process; homeowners put in new beams to 
support a sagging roof, companies spend vast sums of money on new branding, even my dear old 
aging dog does his best to pretend that he can still run and jump like he used to. But one day, we 
watch as the inevitable end is reached. 

Except for a little jellyfish somewhere out in the Mediterranean Sea and a messiah hidden away in a 
tomb in Jerusalem. At first it looks like the end of life but then, after three days, new life emerges. 
The astounding truth is this: not everything dies. Our God is one who forms beginnings from 
endings. What else can be resurrected? 

Forty days after his resurrection, Jesus gathers together his followers for a few final words of 
instruction before ascending into heaven. It was the end of Jesusô ministry but the start of something 
new: Christôs church. 

In the years since, the church has lived on like that jellyfish. Every time the institution and the 
structure seems to have lived its whole life, it returns again fresh and new to proclaim Godôs age-old 
truth. Time and time again, the church has not died but found instead resurrection. 

This season after Easter, I invite you to join me in exploring this process – this second resurrection. 
In worship, weôll ask questions about how to carry out the churchôs mission and how to be the 
church. Each week, weôll distribute a suggested guide of daily prayers for the church to pray together 
over a forty day span. Then, after finishing our prayers on a Friday, weôll return to worship on 
Pentecost and invite the Holy Spirit to breathe new life into our church. 

Not everything dies. Some things are resurrected. How will God bring resurrection to our church 
once again? 

In Christ, 
Dillon  

PS. Iôm very excited about an upcoming event! Take a look inside for the grateful 

living and generous giving seminar ï I hope youôll consider attending! 

Deacon:  Rev. Tina Zimmerman (tinajzimm@gmail.com) 
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råĸõėĂśŤĂŔ MĂôŔŪåŔſ ƔƒƓƚ Měĸåĸõěåİ ÅőûåŤĂ 

?ŸĂĸ åŤ ŤŹŁ ķŁĸŤėś ěĸŤŁ ŤėĂ ſĂåŔǓ
ŹĂ śŤěİİ ėåŸĂ å ĐŪİİſ ĐŪĸûĂû Ǥåĸû
ŤėĂĸ śŁķĂǕǥ đĂĸĂŔåİ åõõŁŪĸŤǘ ¿ėěś ěś
å ŤĂśŤěķŁĸſ ŤŁ NŁûǲś ĐåěŤėĐŪİĸĂśś ŤŁ
ŤėĂ õėŪŔõė ŤėŔŁŪđė åİİ ŁĐ ŁŪŔ
õŁķķěŤŤĂû đěŸĂŔśǘ TŁŹ ĸŁŹ śėåİİ
ŹĂ ŔĂśőŁĸû ŤŁ Ťėěś ĐåěŤėĐŪİ śŪőőŁŔŤǙ
ÔĂ ķŪśŤ åİŹåſś ŔĂķĂķôĂŔ ŤėåŤ
ŤėĂ śŪõõĂśś ŁĐ å õėŪŔõė ěś ĸĂŸĂŔ ěĸ
ěŤś ƊĸåĸõĂśǓ ôŪŤ ŔåŤėĂŔ ěĸ ėŁŹ ěŤ
ŹěŤĸĂśśĂś NŁûǲś đŔåõĂ åĸû İŁŸĂ ŤŁ
ŤėĂ ŹŁŔİû ěŤ ĂžěśŤś ěĸ åĸû ĐŁŔǕ 

|ŪŔ õėŪŔõė ěś śŪőőŁŔŤĂû ôſ ſŁŪŔ őŔåſĂŔśǓ őŔĂśĂĸõĂǓ śĂŔŸěõĂǓ ŹěŤĸĂśśǓ åĸû đěĐŤś
ŁĐ åİİ ĭěĸûśǘ Měĸåĸõěåİ ŁĐĐĂŔěĸđś õåĸ ôĂ ķåûĂ åŤ åĸſ ŤěķĂ ŤėŔŁŪđė ŁŪŔ ŹĂôśěŤĂ
ǤŹŹŹǘķåĸõėĂśŤĂŔŪķõėŪŔõėǘŁŔđǥŹėĂŔĂ ſŁŪ õåĸ ĂŸĂĸ śĂŤ Ūő åŪŤŁķåŤěõ
õŁĸŤŔěôŪŤěŁĸśǘ ¿ėåĸĭ ſŁŪ ĐŁŔ ſŁŪŔ ĐåěŤėĐŪİ åĸû đĂĸĂŔŁŪś śŪőőŁŔŤǕ 

ǎ¿ėĂǯŁŤėĂŔ ûĂśěđĸåŤĂûǰåõõŁŪĸŤ ûŁĂś ěĸõİŪûĂ å ǸƖǓƒƒƒ ƋŁåŤ ěĸŤĂĸûĂû
ŤŁ ėĂİő õŁŸĂŔ ěĸśŤåĸõĂś ŹėĂĸ ŤėĂ NĂĸĂŔåİ MŪĸû ěś ŁŸĂŔśőĂĸŤǘ 
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¿ėĂ ƊŔśŤ őåŔŤ ŁĐ å ûŁõŤŁŔǲś ŸěśěŤ åİŹåſś śĂĂķś ŤŁ ĐŁİİŁŹ å őåŔŤěõŪİåŔ ŔŁŪŤěĸĂǒ ŤėĂ őåŤěĂĸŤǲś
ėĂěđėŤ åĸû ŹĂěđėŤ åŔĂ ŔĂõŁŔûĂûǓ őŪİśĂ åĸû ŤĂķőĂŔåŤŪŔĂ ŤåĭĂĸǓ åĸû śŁ Łĸǘ ¿Ł ķŁŸĂ ŤėĂ
őåŤěĂĸŤ ŤŁŹåŔû ŹĂİİĸĂśśǓ ěŤǲś ěķőŁŔŤåĸŤ ĐŁŔ ŤėĂ ûŁõŤŁŔ ŤŁ ôĂđěĸ ŹěŤė śŁķĂ ôåśěõ ûåŤå őŁěĸŤś
Łĸ ŤėĂěŔ ėĂåİŤėǘ ¿ėěś Ɗĸåĸõěåİ ŪőûåŤĂ ěś ŤėĂ ĂœŪěŸåİĂĸŤ ĐŁŔ ŁŪŔ õėŪŔõėǦŤėĂ śŤåŔŤěĸđ őİåõĂ ŤŁ
åśĭ ŤėĂ œŪĂśŤěŁĸǓǯTŁŹ ûŁĂś Ťėěś ěĸĐŁŔķåŤěŁĸ ėĂİő Ūś ôĂõŁķĂ å ėĂåİŤėěĂŔ ŹěŤĸĂśś ŁĐ NŁûǲś
đŔåõĂ åĸû İŁŸĂ ěĸ ŤėĂ ŹŁŔİûǙǰ 

 Ť Ťėěś őŁěĸŤǓ ŁŪŔ ěĸõŁķĂ åĸû ĂžőĂĸśĂś
åŔĂ ěĸ İěĸĂ ŹěŤė ŹėĂŔĂ ŹĂ ĂžőĂõŤ ŤėĂķ ŤŁ
ôĂǘ ÔėěİĂ ŁŪŔ đěŸěĸđ ěś å ôěŤ ôĂİŁŹ ŁŪŔ
ôŪûđĂŤĂû åķŁŪĸŤǓ ŹĂ ŔĂõŁđĸěƅĂ ŤėåŤ ěŤǲś
ĂåŔİſ ěĸ ŤėĂ ſĂåŔ åĸû ŤėåŤ ôŁŤė fåĸŪåŔſ
åĸû MĂôŔŪåŔſ åŔĂ śėŁŔŤ ķŁĸŤėś ŹėĂĸ
ķĂåśŪŔĂû ôſ ĸŪķôĂŔ ŁĐ ·ŪĸûåſśǦåĸû
ķåĸſ ěĸ ŁŪŔ õŁĸđŔĂđåŤěŁĸ đěŸĂ å śĂŤ
åķŁŪĸŤ Łĸ å ŹĂĂĭİſ ǤŔåŤėĂŔ Ťėåĸ
ķŁĸŤėİſǥ ôåśěśǘ ÔěŤė ŤėĂ śŪőőŁŔŤ ŁĐ ſŁŪŔ
ĐåěŤėĐŪİ đěŸěĸđǓ Ťėěś ěś å śŤåôİĂ ĐŁŪĸûåŤěŁĸ
ĐŁŔ ŤėĂ ôĂđěĸĸěĸđ ŁĐ ŤėĂ ſĂåŔǘ 



ONGOING MISSION PROJECTS 
The Outreach Committee continues to collect:    
  
Clean, refundable bottles and cans 
to be returned for cash with monies 
used for the Youth Mission Trip this 
summer. 

 
Box Tops for Education for Red Bird 
Mission in Kentucky.  The Outreach 
Committee has sent hundreds and 
hundreds of box tops to Red Bird 
Mission. 
    

Canned goods, non-perishables, and cleaning 
supplies for Manchester Community Resource 
Centerôs Food Pantry. Each time 
you grocery shop, please pick up 
a couple of extra items for those 
in our community of Manchester 
who are financially burdened -- 
and -- remember these friends in 
your prayers. Letôs fill our 
shopping cart to overflowing in 
the months ahead.  

APRIL/MAY PARTNERS IN MINISTRY  
 

April Head Usher: Daryl Brewis 
 

May Head Usher: Nic Cooper 
 

Name Tags: Carol Boone & Connie Priess 
 

Greeter Coordinator: Lisa Waters 
 

Communion Coordinator: Connie Priess 
         

Liturgists 
 

April 1 – Connie Priess 
April 8 – Kate Dennis 
April 15 – Cara Chandler 
April 22 – Webb Seegert 
April 29 – Ava Sharrow-Ducsay 
 

May 6 – Connie Priess 
May 13 – Margaret Goodrich 
May 20 – Debbie Reinhart 
May 27 – Kathy Whalen 
 

Sound System Operators 
 

April 1 – Darrell Chandler  
April 8 – Daryl Brewis 
April 15 – Todd Ducsay 
April 22 – 
April 29 – Grace Sharrow-Ducsay 
 

May 6 – Darrell Chandler  
May 13 – Daryl Brewis 
May 20 – Todd Ducsay 
May 27 –  
 

We really need more folks to run our Sound System 
on Sunday mornings.  If this is an area of ministry 
that youôd be interested in helping with, please 
contact the church office.  Weôll be most happy to 
óshow you the ropesô.  
 

Sunday Coffee/Fellowship Time Volunteers 
April   1 – EASTER - Worship Committee 
April   8 – Pam & Mitch Myers 
April 15 – 
April 22 –  
April 29 – 
 
May    6 –   
May  13 – Motherôs Day - United Methodist Men 
May  20 –  
May  27 –  
 

As you can see, we still have 
some open slots to fill in  
April and May.  Can you 
help out on one of these 
dates? 
 

 

WE NEED YOUR HELP WITH  
SENIOR MEALS IN MAY 

 

Each Tuesday and Thursday in May, from 11 
AM to approximately 1:15 PM, our church is 
scheduled to help with set-up, serving and clean
-up for Senior Meals at Emanuel UCC. 
Following serving, volunteers can enjoy one of 
Rayôs delicious meals while óschmoozingô with 
our senior friends. Our participation is vital to 
keep this program going.  A sign-up sheet is 

posted on the church office door; 
please add your name beside the 
date – or dates – which will work 
for you. Thanks for sharing your 
time, helping hands and caring 
hearts for this important 
Manchester ministry. 

UMCOR PROJECT 

The Outreach Committee is collecting items for 
ñPersonal Dignity Kitsò. Church leaders will take 
them to Annual Conference later 
in the spring. A collection tub is in 
Hoffer Hall along with lists of 
needed items. Feel free to just 
drop in a couple items for the kits 
or put together a whole kit. Any 
help is appreciated. Thank you! 



Hi Seth & Jean Arnold, Shirley Carpenter,  
Hal Connon, Marion Creason, Jean Little,    
Jan Peters, Jack Rowe, Eugene & Sarah 
Setlock, Shirley Sparks, Gladys Uphaus, 
and Wanda Watson.  We wish all of you 
happy spring days filled with beautiful 
sunshine to warm your hearts. Thoughts of 
you fill our hearts with love and gratitude.     

SPRING LAY SERVANT  

CLASSES BEGIN APRIL 7  

 

The Ann Arbor District Lay 
Servant Ministries classes are 
Sat., April 7 and Sat., April 21 
this year at First United 
Methodist Church in Brighton. The classes offer 
the opportunity for personal growth, to learn 
more about the United Methodist Church, and 
ways to provide leadership in the church. 
Anyone can attend. Registration begins at 8:30 
a.m. each day and classes end about 3:30 p.m. 
Classes are $50. Brochures are available on the 
bulletin board across from the church office.  

40 Days of Prayer: Weekly Gathering 

As we spend forty days of prayer for the church 
together, youôre invited to join Pastor Dillon for a 
weekly gathering of intentional prayer and 
deeper study! We will gather on Wednesdays 
from 6-7pm for a variety of spiritual practices 
paired with conversation around the worship 

texts.  
 
How will the Holy Spirit 
move and direct our 
church? Come be a part 
of the discernment 
process! 

Looking for Recent or Upcoming Graduates! 

We will recognize high school 
and college graduates  during 
worship on Sunday, June 10

th
.  

If you know of a recent or soon-
to-be graduate, please call the 
church office 734-428-8495. 

 

ATTENTION PARENTS!! 
 

CAMPING 
SCHOLARSHIPS ARE 

AVAILABLE 
 

 
 

Each summer our United Methodist Women 
offer scholarships to our church youth to help 
cover the costs of summer camp. Please contact 
Sandy King, UMW president if your child/youth 
is interested in one of the many summer camps 
available through the United Methodist Church 
or elsewhere. Please check out the camping 
brochures posted on the youth bulletin board for 
a list of available camps for different age groups 
– or talk with Pastor Dillon. 

Grateful Living & Generous Giving: An 
Introduction to Estate and Life Gift Planning 

 

Have you looked at your will recently? A will is a 
common term for a Last Will and Testament, an 
important document that enables you to specify 
the distribution of your property upon your death. 
It allows you to provide for your family and your 
church while also serving as a statement of your 
faith, values, and legacy. It is a flexible way to 
ensure that your ultimate wishes will be put into 
action. 
 

You are invited to attend a one-hour seminar 
introduction to estate and life gift planning to be 
held at our church on Wednesday, April 25 at 
6pm. David S. Bell, President & Executive 
Director of the United Methodist Foundation of 
Michigan, will answer many of your questions 
about legacy gifts and estate planning basics.  
 

No product or service 
will be sold. We are 
hosting this informative 
seminar to equip us to 
be even better stewards 
of Godôs gifts in our 
lives. 

Youôre always in our prayers. 
  

We sing praises to our  
God for each of you. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Those needing urgent prayers - Jack 
Bonner, Cameron, Andrew Priess, Colleen, 
Madison, Elli, Nick, Jim, Barb Osga, Gabby, 
Glenn & Joan Davis, Delores Gebhardt, Gladys 
Uphaus, Bev Mulholland,  Bonnie Polley, and 
our friends in Zimbabwe 
 
Those continuously needing prayers, cards, 
calls and/or visits - Jean & Seth Arnold, 
Shirley Carpenter, Marion Creason, Jean Little, 
Jan Peters, Jack Rowe, and Wanda Watson 
 
All those serving our country - including from 
MUMC Austin Ainsworth, Tyler Herbert, James 
Kreklau, John Kreklau and Bruce 
Thomashunis;  first responders; wisdom for our 
President and elected leaders to stand against 
violence, promote peace, and support the 
impoverished and downtrodden.  
 

MONTHLY BUILDING MORTGAGE UPDATE 

Our mortgage balance, through March 24, is 

$147,506. The monthly payment is $2,056.09. 

 

 
Happy Birthday/Happy 
Anniversary Friends  
 

May your special day 
bring you joy, peace, 
and special blessings 
from our loving God. 
 
 

 

APRIL 
 

 1 Bailey Sucha 
 2   Martha Reppert & Brian Uhr 
 3  Barb Haag & Gwen Rowe 
 6 Janice Peters 
 7  Julie Crispin & Sandy Smith 
 8  Delores Gebhardt & Randy Uhr 
11 Mary Bradshaw & Tim Sannes         
  Bill & Jan Petersô Anniversary 
12 Evan Seegert, Rebecca Seegert &  
  Nathan Weber 
16 Tim & Teresa Sannesô Anniversary 
22 Hannah Goodrich 
23 Helen Rigg - HAPPY 100TH BIRTHDAY!!! 
24 Samantha Seegert 
25 Daryl & Beckie Brewisô Anniversary 
28 Joyce Sroufe  
 
MAY 
 1 Linda Uhr 
 4 Michelle Dykstra 
  Teresa & Duane Polandôs Anniversary 
 6 Ayanda Crispin 
 7 Joe Ferris 
10 Hannah Bradshaw   
11 Tammy Rhoades        
12 Genna Bakun, Jack Rathburn &  
  Shirley Sparks 
16 Helen & Harold Flintôs Anniversary 
18 Anne Marie Hanna 
21 John Day & Jody Sharrow   
24 Webb Seegert & Laura Tallman 
  Dori & Dave Tamagneôs Anniversary 
25 Garrett Brewis & Grant Johnson 
29 Toni Kayumi 
30 Gregg Sucha  
 
Come and help celebrate Helen 
Riggsô 100th birthday after 
worship on Sunday, April 22. 

 

Grubby Sunday, April 15 
 

Wear your jeans and work 
clothes to church on 
Sunday, April 15, for 
Grubby Sunday hosted by 
the Trustees. After worship 
weôll divide up to complete 
some Spring cleaning and 
maintenance of the church 
building. Weôll have jobs for all ability levels. 
Bring your own cleaning supplies and tools; 
there will be some available at the church. So 
join along as we care for the things God has 
given to do his work in the world. Remember, 
many hands make light work! 



SAVE THE DATE!! 
 

 On Wednesday, May 2, at noon, the 
Manchester United Methodist Women will host 
our very popular é 

 

Smorgasbord. 

As in the past, our UMW will appreciate 
donations of two (2) different salads (main dish, 
vegetable, pasta, fruit, desserts), each to feed 
10-12 people. To assure enough food and a 
good variety of salads to serve our guests, we 
need 60+ salads.  Watch for a sign-up sheet to 
be posted in a week or two. It will be very helpful 
if, beside your name, you indicate the kinds of 
salads youôll provide.  
 
The ladies will need help with food prep on 
Monday & Tuesday mornings, April 30 & May 1, 
beginning at 9:30 AM and extra hands will really 
be welcome with the HUGE task of clean up on 
Salad Smorgasbord day. Worker sign-up sheets 
will be posted in a week or two – please add 
your name beside the task(s) of your choice.  
Reservations are necessary for this popular 
event. You may call the church office, 428-8495, 
on Tuesdays, Wednesdays or Thursdays from 
10:00-2:00 or call Gladys Uphaus at 428-0573. 
 
The many, many delicious, beautifully presented 
salads and the warm hospitality extended by all 
of you are the reasons why our Salad 
Smorgasbord continues, year after year, to be 
such a popular spring event.  

All Church          
 

 
 
 
 
Friday, May 25, 8 AM ï 6 PM 
Saturday, May 26, 9 AM ï 3 PM 

  

Spring has arrived – has the cleaning bug 
descended upon you yet? When that ócleaning 
frenzyô does overtake you, be sure to keep our 
All-Church Rummage Sale in mind as you 
begin to clear out your óno-longer-needed or 
wanted stuff!ô Weôll gladly órecycleô your clean 
and in good condition cast-offs – toys, games, 
books, puzzles, sporting equipment, knick-
knacks, linens, jewelry, furniture, tools, kidsô 
clothing, shoes, gently-used menôs and womenôs 
shirts, sweaters, tops, coats, etc. Remember – 
your ójunkô may become some happy shopperôs 
ótreasureô at our sale. Everything will be sold for 
donations. All proceeds, with the exception of 
10% designated for apportionments, will go to 
the general fund.  Take-in days will be 
Wednesday evening, May 23, 6 - 9 PM and 
Thursday, May 24, 8 AM – 9 PM. 

 

SPRING PLANT 
& GARDEN SALE  

 

FRIDAY, MAY 25,  
8 AM ï 6 PM 

 

SATURDAY, May 26, 
9 AM (until sold out) 

 

Now that spring has sprung our thoughts turn to 
our gardens and all the bulbs and plants that are 
beginning to wake up from a long winter snooze.  
May is the perfect time to divide bulbs and thin 
out plants which weôll gladly take off your hands 
and put in our Garden Sale. Donations of 
outdoor plants (bulbs, perennials, annuals), 
indoor plants, garden decorations, plant 
hangers, garden books, birdhouses, garden 
tools, plant containers, etc. will really be 
appreciated. Take-in day will be Thursday,  
May 5, 8 AM – 9 PM.  All proceeds from the 
sale, after the 10% designation to 
apportionments, will go toward our November 
All Saints Luncheon. 


